
Kentucky Swimming Board of Directors 

 Meeting Minutes 

September 10, 2016 

Papa John’s Stadium – Brown & Williamson Room 

Attending: Mike DeBoor, Amy Albiero, Bobby Livesay, Mike Essig, Bucky Stoess, Bob Bravard, Margaret 
Dugan, Gary, Mans Dave Doolin, Scott Gainey, 
 
Not Attending: Chip Augustus, Ruth Ann Bode, TJ Lechner, Chris Rowe, Caroline Ezell, Nick Albiero and 
Kaitlyn Brandenburg 
 
The meeting called to order 8:39 am 
 
Approval of June 6, 2016 meeting minutes: Motion to approve minutes as read seconded/passed. 
 

Financial Report 
Bobby Livesay 

Financial Statements for year-end were reviewed – attached. End of year 
for 2015-2016 $143,000 with $92,000 in reserve which is about 60% of 
year’s annual budget. $8,500 positive variance for the year. 
2016-2017 Budget:  There is not many changes from previous year. Did not 
increase registration revenue even though anticipating in increase due to 
an Olympic year.  
 

Technical Planning 
Margaret Dugan 

TIME STANDARDS: Margaret reminded board of email vote to use four-
year rolling average as the formula for setting standards. Discussion: which 
place to use – 35th, 40th or 42nd was reviewed. Amy Albiero motioned: 12&U 
use 42nd place. 13&O 4use 35th place. Bucky Stoess seconded/passed. The 
formula for times standards will be a four-year rolling average of the Nth 
place time. Should the rolling average time be higher than the current 
time standard, the current time standard will stand. The Nth place for 
12&U age group is 42, and the Nth time for the 13&O age group is 35. 
 
OPEN WATER: The KYLSC Open Water Championship Meet date was 
changed to September 24th and moved to Prospect Ohio. E’town Dolphins 
will work with Ohio River Swim/Oldham County High School. The 13-14 
distance has been changed from 3K to a 4K. The Board discussed if this 
meet will be the qualifier for the S Zone Open Water Championship meet. 
The coaches will decide at their meeting.  
 
2017 LC CHAMPIONSHIPS: 
12&U – July 21 
13&O – July 27 
 

Senior Vice-Chair 
Chip Augustus 

USAS Olympic Training Camp does not subsidize swimmers’ fees based on 
performance. To be considered, the application for the camp must be 
submitted at least 12 months in advance. The board suggested November 
with January as second choice. 
 



Zones Age-Group  
 

Chaperones: Had some difficulty getting enough chaperones to go. Board 
suggested if that were to happen again, to send an email out to parents 
explaining there will be no trip if there are not enough Chaperones. Would 
like to add a paid person (preferably a coach since there is one less going as 
coaching staff) to be liaison between coach and chaperones, keep track of 
swimmers who make finals and drive van with finals groups from pool to 
hotel. It was suggested that Chaperones be given a daily check list. 
Swimmer Issues: 
It was difficult to keep some boys and girls separated.  
It was suggested, the bus leave Saturday night right after finals. 
Swimmer performance: There were several relays that broke KY Swimming 
records. (Board discussed that even though records were broken, to be 
listed as the record holder, swimmers must be from the same team.) 
Individual performances – see attached.  

Admin Vice-Chair 
Amy Albiero 

Amy suggested instead of having two HOD meetings a year, change to one. 
Her recommendation was based on the fact that HOD hosts plan clinics, 
workshops, etc. trying to make the meetings relevant with little 
participation. There is a lot of hard work with no results. Amy suggested 
having one annual meeting and make it bigger. Bucky Stoess pointed out 
that the KYLSC bylaws and policies will have to be changed with the HOD 
voting on it. It was recommended that the board work on new policy 
submitting at Spring HOD for a vote. 

 

Meeting Adjourned Motion/seconded/approved Meeting adjourned at 10:48 am. 
  

  

Respectfully Submitted Maureen McDonald – Executive Secretary 
 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 


